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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL
MINUTES OF MEETING

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting
10 June 2015
Staff Room




Draft 1
 (draft until approved at next meeting )
	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Elizabeth Tennet, Neil Thomas, Tara MacGregor, Katy Hayne, Pauline Ah-Hot, Bill Dorman,  Carol Kyle,  David Rowley, Dave Morris.
Apologies   Maeve Fryday, Antonis Giannopoulos, Alan Gray and Morag Reid
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Apologies – Maeve Fryday, Antonis Giannopoulos, and Morag Reid
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes from May 13 2015
Minutes approved.  
	MR


	3
	Headteachers Report
Thanks extended by CK for all the help making the school fete so successful.
Staff Leaving at end of term:

Ellie English has secured a depute headteacher post in Lorne Primary School.  An advert is out for a replacement support for learning teacher.  

Laura Fotheringham is going to Buckstone PS.
New Staff:

Two probationers:

· Patrick Buglass (geography background)

· Emma Morren (reading skills is a passion)  
Two new class teachers:

· Jacqueline Bell (current probationer) 

· Leanne Holburn (from Dalry PS)
New P1s induction on June 17 2015.  P7 show on tomorrow (June 11), all welcome to attend as HT guests.

Changing the school website – transferring over now.  
Wall at front shed is repaired! 

	CK


	4
	School Management Sub Group

Following the latest EDC report from the council meeting on May 19 2015 concerning the proposed new primary school in South Edinburgh CK and MR met with Crawford McGhie and colleague.    A preferred site has been identified on Cannan Lane. Some funds for the site are now available following the sale of Boroughmuir site to Cala.  There are three options for the new school (see report link below).  The whole issue is now going to statutory consultation.
http://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/download/meetings/id/47067/item_76_-_primary_school_capacity_pressure_in_south_edinburgh.

A formal consultation with parents with a presentation from Crawford McGhie and colleagues is scheduled on Tuesday 22nd September from 6.30-8.30 pm at BPS.  The implications for BPS are small with some minor catchment changes only planned.  The earliest a new school would be in place is Aug 2019.  No forced changes anticipated for children from any school but in principle some South Morningside pupils will move (as there is demand for the better facilities and logistics offered by the new school).

Action : Parent Forum email reminder (NT) and Parent Mail (CK) email will be sent. Suggest after school holidays.
	MR

	5
	Playground Improvement Project
Latest update. Various meetings with council with the key issue being liabilities during and after construction now pretty much sorted out.  However the contractor has now pulled out.  Second choice contractor being contacted and asked to re-tender.  Unknown response at this point.  N.B this contractor is doing another project at Trinity so is well qualified.  Upshot of losing contractor is that work is unlikely to be done over summer holiday period.  Sports Scotland money still available until end November 2015
Thanks to Mark and Maeve from CK for big ongoing efforts.
	MR

	6
	New Boroughmuir

New building is progressing.  Still aiming for August 2016.

Disappointment expressed regarding Cala's successful bid for the old Boroughmuir.

Key issue right now is the high level of S1 applications for August 2015 (approx. 220).  Allegedly there was a limit of 200 per entry year but this is now suggested not to be a physical limit and can be worked around by the school.  Normally application above the 200 'limit' was managed by catchment pupils requesting out of catchment places to be given them and by rejecting placing requests from out of catchment.   However Gillespies is already full which limits this.  Also out of catchment appeals for entry are being accepted (3 from 7 thus far).  Summary is that despite the high entry Boroughmuir School will fix this for the August entry such that all pupils will have a place.

Then discussed the subsequent years and reference was made to correspondence between Boroughmuir Parents Council and EDC.   Various threads to this (See detail in letters) but in principle EDC want to and suggest it is possible to limit the S1 entry ion Aug 2016 to 180 to regain the overall level of pupils.  EDC are saying that all 25 denominational placements into Boroughmuir in Aug 2015 is a one off.

Next steps.  Check exact school roll for Aug 2015 entry (CK with David Dempster).  Further correspondence between the new school sub group and EDC to seek further clarity on how high future levels of S1 catchment  pupils will be dealt with.  Action JP to take forward. 
http://www.boroughmuir.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/S1-limit-concerns-letter-excl-email.pdf
http://www.boroughmuir.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/S1-limit-concerns-letter-CEC-reply.pdf

	JP

	7
	Clubs Update
Main Item : Proposal that we need a door keeper at Morningside United Church (MUC).  Two options (Kidzcare and separate arrangement).  Preferred option is Kidzcare with door keeper in place for Autumn 2015.  There was a brief discussion on whether we can afford it.  But the consensus was that we can't afford not to have MUC door keeper due to safety and security concerns raised during risk assessment. One term trial (while the broader commercial implications are reviewed) to take place with Kidzcare taking the role after school holidays alongside general monitoring of the current Kidzcare provision for clubs.
Also discussed issue with BPS door keeper finishing at 5pm with some clubs going on beyond 5 pm.   Clubs co-ordinators to look at this.  Most obvious solution is to add 30 mins to the current doorkeeper hours for first four days of the week. As above this to be completed on trial basis for first term while commercial implications reviewed.
Other items :

We do now have insurance cover for self employed tutors via SPTC.  

Offer made by CK to do child protection training for tutors who require it in group format.  This is over and above PVG.  

Thanks to Bill and Pauline for big transformation of clubs process
	BD/PA

	8
	Events
Big thanks to Tara and Doug for co-ordinating the Fete.  Increased takings (exact amounts to be confirmed) with around 40 more families coming through the gate.  Most stalls made more money.  Selling raffle tickets made £1000.

Need more PVG parents to do Fagin run next year Pupil support assistants could help parents with this if organised for mornings.
Also Ceilidh organised single handly by Alex Barrett raised  £300.

New P1s party in Autumn Term (Teddy Bears picnic theme) being organized by Ariane Critchley assisted by Dave Morris to allow new parents to meet each other and get to know some of the workings of the school including the PC.
Date for Xmas/Winter fair - move a week back.  Last Friday in November.

Clear out of Parents Council cupboard planned over the summer holidays ?  It was confirmed that no school or clubs stuff in there.
	TMc

	9
	PVG
Nothing new to report 
	SL

	10
	Finance
Early figures for Fete confirms increased takings and profits
BoS  statements discussed. Online access working well for ET and NT.  

RBS – 2 accounts.  Once two signatories on each then close one.  

Paypal – nothing to report.  No money sitting in there right now.

Clubs prices raised. No issues thus far.

Raised issue again as to sustainability of finance role by one person.  Potential changes to the constitution to be considered to spread the treasurer role or alternative is for extra informal (but regular) assistance for treasurer.
	ET

	11
	Next Meeting

2 Sept 2015 (regular meeting), 29 Sept 2015 (AGM)
	


